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	Minutes of the Committee Meeting

 held in the Herbert Baker Library Hall, 18A Gill Street Observatory

 11 November at 17:30


	PRESENT
	

	Dave Gordon (in the chair)
	Mary McKinnon

	Chris Stewart 
	Chris Penberthy

	Lerika Cross
	Sharon Tait

	Evan Dembskey
	Peter van Laun

	APOLOGIES
	

	Bruce Dickson
	Frans van Nieuwkerk

	Melvyn Hannibal
	

	NOTE:  ACTIONS AGAINST NAMES IN BOLD IN THE  ‘ACTION’ COLUMN TO BE FOLLOWED UP AT THE NEXT MEETING
	

	
	ITEM
	ACTION

	1
	WELCOME AND APOLOGIES

Dave welcomed everyone present and the apologies were noted.


	

	2
	MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 7 October 2002
	

	
	The minutes were accepted as a true reflection of the proceedings and Dave signed a copy of the minutes.


	

	
	CHAIRMAN’s SPECIAL REQUEST  -  ALL COMMITTEE MEMBERS PLEASE NOTE!
	

	
	Dave re-iterated the request that Committee members who are unable to attend a meeting should please send him an e-mail before the meeting on the progress made on actions noted against their names in the minutes.


	ALL

	3
	PRINTED MATTER AND CORRESPONDENCE
	

	
	Constant tabled the following correspondence received: Astronomy, Sky & Telescope, Observer, Stardust, Pretoria Newsletter, Cape Newsletter, Solar Bulletin;

Chris P advised that he has received the N’Daba;

Chris S tabled 3 editions of Photonics.


	

	4
	MEMBERSHIP
	

	4.1
	Dave reported that 4 new members signed up at the Telescope and Observing Tutorial for Beginners that was run at Blue Hills on 26 October.   This event was a great success and will become a regular activity.

2 members joined via the Telescope Making Class.


	

	4.2
	Membership status: Chris P will provide a summary of the membership in the various categories to Dave and Lerika (the figures below have not been verified by Chris P)
	Chris P

	Member Type
	October2002
	New
	Lost
	Nov 2002

	Paid-up Members
	115
	6
	
	121

	Family members
	19
	
	
	19

	Honorary members
	7
	
	
	7

	Gratuitous members
	14
	
	
	14

	Total
	155
	6
	
	161

	5
	FINANCIAL MATTERS
	

	5.1
	Dave reported the bank balances as at 30 October:

· Nedbank current account (Park Plaza):  R24 554, 86

· FNB 32-day call account (Edenvale):  R12 804,72 

Monies to be transferred from the current to the call account (at least R15 000). This will only be done when the signatories on the Call Account are finalised. Dave is liasing with FNB regarding the Call Account status.


	Dave/

Constant

	5.2
	Dave advised that a R160 donation was given by the MENSA group who enjoyed a viewing session hosted by Bruce Dickson and Trevor Gould. 


	

	5.3
	Fund allocation: All committee members to consider envisaged expenditures for the year (for maintenance/upkeep or for any projects) and submit a proposal with estimated expenditure to Dave. Items such as: spare unit for broken overhead projector, dimmable up-lighter lamp and/or dimmer switch for the Hall’s lights.
	ALL

	
	
	

	5.4 
	New signatories are needed for the bank accounts.  Frans to provide copies of his ID to Constant. 


	Frans/

Constant

	5.5
	The issue of whether to register the Society as a non-profit organisation was debated.   Some issues: implications of tax payable, claiming back VAT, reduced bank fees.


	Dave

	6
	NEW LANDLORD – ISSUES
	

	6.1
	Dave reported that a meeting would be held with FEST (and other stakeholders such as the DACTS) on 16 Nov at 17h00 in the Dome to explore the future of Observatory and the role the Society will play in that.  Dave will give feedback to all in due course.

The strategy the Society should follow in its presentation was debated; committee members should mail their ideas to Dave by 15 Nov.


	Dave

ALL

	6.2
	Richard Beck has handed over the keys to the dome to Dave, so this implies that the responsibilities handled by Tony Voorvelt are now the Society’s responsibilities.
	Dave

	
	
	

	7
	SECURITY & ACCESS CONTROL
	

	7.1
	Chris S handed over a new 50mm 4-digit combination lock to replace the current one held at the security gate.  Dave to advise combination to all who require it. 

Frans to still  replace the locks to the Papadopoulus and Jacobs domes and give Peter copies of the keys. Spare keys to be kept in the safe in the storeroom. 


	Dave

Frans

	8
	INSTRUMENTS
	

	8.1
	Constant ran a successful driver course on the Papadopoulus on 9 Nov. 7 people attended. The next course is on 23 Nov.

First time users should be accompanied by Constant, Bruce or Peter and anyone who wants to use the scopes should contact Dave in the first instance – Dave to advise members at the next meeting.


	Constant

Dave

	8.2
	It was agreed that there should be a register in the Papadopoulus for recording all the names of people who have successfully completed the driver course for a scope or who are authorised to use a particular scope.  The register should also accommodate a section for an authorised person to sign-in to record proof of entry.  (Maybe columns for this section can be: date, name, scopes used, purpose of event, comments to record things such as “will someone please sweep the floor again”.)  Chris S will arrange such a register via Gill S.


	Chris S



	8.3
	Chris S suggested that the eyepiece set in the Papadopoulus be augmented with modern eyepieces in due course.


	Peter/

Chris S

	8.4
	Peter offered to fix the dome on the Papadopoulus that keeps getting stuck on E, S, N.


	Peter

	8.5
	Constant to place operating procedures on the wall in the Papadopoulus (including an action to please sweep the floor before leaving).
	Constant

	
	
	

	8.6
	Frans to fix the door (that does not lock properly) on the Papadopoulus.


	Frans

	8.7
	Longer term actions: 1) The electrics on the Society’s scopes need revamping. 2) To correct chromatic aberration on the 26”.  Chris S suggested that a 60-80mm eyepiece be devised. 3) Trees around the Papadopoulus and Jacobs to be cut. (Peter)  4) Explore the option of acquiring a surveillance-type camera for use on the refractors (Bruce)
	Long term

	
	
	

	9

9.1
	EVENTS

Monthly Meetings:
	

	Month
	Day/Date
	Event
	Speaker/Host
	Activities

	Nov
	Wed 13
	“Consciousness Mapping”

and “galaxies”
	Prof Marilyn Lucas and Prof Ron Buta/Dave
	

	Dec
	Wed 11
	Informal get-together
	Dave, Constant
	Hosting Dutch Assoc of Astonomy and Meteorology (Dave and Constant to talk)

Infomal: feedback session on the Eclipse, SALT pictures (Lerika  - need data projector); Talk/video on Meteorite hunting in Namibia.  (Frans?) 

	Jan
	Wed 8
	Video and talk by Tony Hilton on his recent trip to the Birr telescope in Ireland
	Tony Hilton/Chris P
	Chris P to confirm with Tony.

	Feb
	Wed 12
	Astrophotography medley
	TBA
	Put call to members on website 

	9.2
	December 11 meeting:

Chris P to advertise in Canopus.  Dave to let him and Sharon  have an agenda for the meeting to publish on web (and for Sharon to advertise as per normal).

Charge to the Dutch visitors to be determined.


	Dave/

Chris P/ Sharon

Dave

	9.3
	Feb Meeting: Chris P to put out a call for participants and ideas on the web (and also the next Canopus) for a Medley of Astrophotography evening (when members can display their  experience and results with SLR, video, CCD webcams, digital cameras) to be held at the Feb meeting.  
	Chris P

	9.4
	Star Parties possibilities: These are options at the moment to consider in due course.

· War Museum Quarterly Star Party 

· Star Party at Shades of Ngwenya (the company from whom we get mirror blanks)

	

	9.5
	Other possible future events:

· 2003 is the Centenary year of the Observatory.  Must find out which month would be the most applicable.  Maybe consider having a number of events to celebrate the Centenary to save advertising costs

· Prof Block is prepared to do a fund-raising talk for the Centre – possibly a public talk at the Linder auditorium

· Talk on SALT  (Cijs Rijsdijk)

· Field trip to Boyden: Trevor raised the possibility with Matie Hoffman at Boyden and Matie will revert. The 60” has been refurbished and is now a good research instrument. Nevertheless, Matie will bear the Johannesburg Centre in mind

· Visit to SALT in Sutherland: Trevor received an open invitation from Cijs Rijswijk for a visit to SALT (not in 2002)
· Mark Shuttleworth – this option does not look feasible at present, but keep in mind for the future
· Visit to Bill Hollenbach’s new observatory at Lion & Rhino park at the Cradle near Sterkfontein – very interesting site to explore and dark skies.

	

	9.6
	ScopeX:

· Letter requesting 10 May as the date for ScopeX 2003 was sent to the Museum of Military History.  

· Chris S arranged (via Gill) the registering of ScopeX  name and logo as a trademark.  The official copies are filed in the ASSA Secretarial file. 

· Constant reported that the ASSA minutes reflected an item: “ScopeX 2003? “  Constant will forward these minutes to all.  Clarity to be obtained in due course on what was discussed iro ScopeX in the ASSA meeting.


	Constant

	10
	GENERAL
	

	10.1
	Posters: Chris P to get pricing info on the posters of Mars and the Planets available from Alwyn Botha and place on website.

Sharon had 3 posters framed (R420) and these are now hanging on the wall.

Thank you to Sharon for donating a new AFRICA MOON calendar to the Hall!


	Chris P

	10.2
	The ASSA Secretarial file is now residing in the Library.  It contains information from August 2002 including the approved minutes of committee meetings, copies of important documents such as the title deed for the site, constitution of ASSA.   If anyone has any useful/pertinent documents, please bring these to Lerika to inclusion in the file.  


	ALL

	10.3
	Peter advised that Brian Fraser has a photo of the building dating back to old times – it would be nice to get a copy and have it framed and displayed in the Hall.


	Peter

	10.4
	Dave to forward the request from Kurt Schoeni for observation assistance during the Venus transit next year, to committee.
	Dave

	
	
	

	11
	Items from July minutes (to be kept as a list of ideas awaiting interested parties to take the intitative to progress these further)
	

	11.1
	Roll of Honour: It was agreed to collate information on all the previous Chairmen and Secretaries and all people who had received honours such as the Papadopoulous Award and place their names on one or more Roll(s) of Honour to be erected on the walls of the Herbert Baker Library Building.  Accordingly, Brian Fraser has contributed a listing, which although extensive, is incomplete. Eben van Zyl has contributed a short list of Chairmen. The resulting list MUST be audited for accuracy.
	Chris P

	11.2
	Historical Records: It was agreed that the historical records of the Centre should be collated, made presentable, and handed over to the Librarian for curating. Bruce has possession of a box of records.
	

	11.3
	Standards: It was agreed that standards of all activities undertaken by the Centre should be progressively upgraded and procedures recorded for future Committees. In the first instance a write-up of the Society’s Policies and Procedures should be done.
	

	11.4
	Projects: The Centre should offer various observing projects to new ‘scope owners. This would assist in enabling the Centre to raise the amount of science done.  A task force to be formed to decide on observing projects.


	

	12
	REMINDERS
	

	2002
	ASSA Symposium hosted by the Pretoria Centre, Aloe Ridge: Nov 29 to 31

	
	Nov 19,Leonids

	
	Dec 4, Solar Eclipse

	2003
	Centenary of Flight

	
	August: Mars Opposition

	
	May 7, Mercury Transit 

	
	May 10, ScopeX

	
	Centenary of Herbert baker Hall – Date to be found

	2004
	Centenary: Sir Herbert Baker Library Building

	
	Johannesburg Centre to host 2004 ASSA Symposium

	
	June 8, Venus transit

	13


	NEXT MEETING
Monday 9 December at 17h30 in Herbert Baker Library Hall.
	


	Minutes approved by Chairman:
	Date
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